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Compost  £1.50 per bag  
Logs  £2.50 per bag  
Firewood £1.50 per bag  
Woodchip £1.00 per bag 

All available from the  
composting site behind 
the  village hall 

For more information on prices and delivery of  
larger amounts, contact: 

Steve Dagger on 07903 037297 
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Latest date for all items for the  

March magazine is 15th February. 

EDITORIAL 

In Brief 

Did you know that Hawkesbury Village Hall 
has its own website? 

 www.village-hall.org 

 Did you also know that you can use the website to -  
• check the Hall calendar 
• book the Hall online 

• view the Hall minutes 

• link to The Horticultural Show information 
site 

• and much more. 

Fiona writes:   

Welcome to the February 2011 issue of Hawkesbury Parish News. 

At time of going to press, horizontal rain is flying past the kitchen window and the wind is 
howling all around the house.  Winter is still well and truly with us, but, thankfully, for now at least, without the 
hazard of icy pavements@ 

I’m trying to make the most of having to staying indoors by (of course!) putting the parish magazine together and 
also making some onion marmalade. It’s not something that I’ve attempted before, but I’m testing out my shiny 
new preserving book that arrived at Christmas. The house is filled with the aroma of onion and vinegar and I 
think I’ll shortly be getting out another Christmas present — the scented candles! 

Whatever the elements throw at us during February, there are already signs that the early bulbs are starting to 
peep through the soil. The sight of the first snowdrops, crocuses and early daffodils are a real tonic after the 
long, cold winter. Let’s hope for a sunny, early Spring! 

For the romantics amongst us, what could be better than a night out at the Village Hall AGM on the 14th 
February at 7:30pm? Furthermore, for the nostalgics there’s a History Society talk on The Toys of Yesteryear 
by Pamela Clement at 8:00pm at the Village Hall on Friday February 18th.  
For further details, and much, much more, read on... 

Deadline for copy for the March edition is 
15th February 2011. 
Please send it in as early as you can!  

Hawkesbury Village Shop 
Opening Times 

Monday - Saturday - 8am-6pm 

Sunday - 8am-12:30pm 

High St, Hawkesbury Upton. Tel: 238639 
 

Hawkesbury Post Office 
Opening Times 

Monday-Friday - 9am-2pm 

Saturday - 9am-12pm 

Back Street, Hawkesbury Upton, GL9 1BB   
Tel: 01454 238341 

Don’t forget…Don’t forget…Don’t forget…Don’t forget…    

Chinese New Year Chinese New Year Chinese New Year Chinese New Year     

———— 3rd February 3rd February 3rd February 3rd February    

St Valentine’s Day St Valentine’s Day St Valentine’s Day St Valentine’s Day     

———— 14th February 14th February 14th February 14th February    



Next Parish Council Meeting 

The next Parish Council meeting 
will be on Mon 7th Feb 2011, 
7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

 

 KLEEN & 

GREEN  
Professional 

cleaners 

who care 

�Domestic and Commercial 

cleaning–daily/weekly/one off    

� All staff police checked, fully 

trained, fully insured                                 

� Local, reliable, friendly           

� Ironing service                         

� Competitive rates  
 

 Tel: Sarah 01454 851487 

        Christine 07900 831967 

 

SELF-CATERING COTTAGES 
ON INGLESTONE COMMON 

 

Having a family do or some building work? 
 

There are a number of self-catering cottages 
available, accommodating from 1 – 14 people. 

 

Ring Hazel on 01454 299227 for details  
or view on www.cotswoldedgecottages.com  

Yoga classes  
Friendly yoga classes  

with Joan Boulton every Thursday morning  
at the Methodist School Room 10-11.30am.   

£6 a session. 

All ages and abilities welcome. 
For more details call 01454 238411 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARYDATES FOR YOUR DIARYDATES FOR YOUR DIARYDATES FOR YOUR DIARY    

Mobile Library  
Times & Dates  

7 & 21 February 

Hawkesbury Village Hall         2.35 - 3.00 

Hawkesbury War memorial   3.05 – 3.20 

Hawkesbury Highfields           3.25 – 3.40 

Library 

Coffee Mornings 
At Peggy Woffenden’s house 10:00—11:30am 
 

Starting again on Monday 4th October 
 

               All are most welcome 

♠ ♥   BRIDGE ♦ ♣  
• Do you want to learn how to play this most stimu-

lating and social of card games?  Or do you already 

know the basics, but want to improve? 

• I will be giving lessons this autumn, at both levels.  

My courses are designed for anybody who wants to 

have fun, learn an enjoyable hobby and make new 

friends. 

• Come on your own or with a friend, you'll be as-

sured of a warm welcome. 

• For details: contact Ian Cooke 
 - 01666 890261 

 - ianjcooke@hotmail.com 

Evergreens Meeting 

Tuesday 8th February 

in the Village Hall  

at 2:30pm  

Hawkesbury School PTA 

Pledge Auction 

Friday 4th March 

from 7:30pm 
(bidding starts at 8:00pm prompt) 

 
in the Village Hall 

Hawkesbury Gardening Club 

Hellebore Species and Hybrids 

a talk by 

Gordon Cottis  

Monday 28th February 2011 

at 8pm 

In the Methodist Hall, Back Street 

Pig Racing! 
at Hawkesbury Village Hall 

Saturday 19th March 

From 8pm 

in aid of  

Hawkesbury After School Club 



PEGASUS 
HEATING AND PLUMBING 

OFTEC Registered C8787  
GAS SAFE GAS INSTALLER  No 68606 

♦ Oil, Gas and Solid Fuel 

♦ Installations and Repairs 

♦ Bathrooms and Kitchens 

♦ Domestic and Commercial 

♦ Lead work specialist 

ALL WORK GUARANTEED 

Tel 01454 327708 Mobile 07860 471232 

SEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARM
Sold on Taste 

Boarding CatteryBoarding CatteryBoarding CatteryBoarding Cattery    
01454 29947101454 29947101454 29947101454 299471    

Warm, comfortable, secure holiday Warm, comfortable, secure holiday Warm, comfortable, secure holiday Warm, comfortable, secure holiday 
accommodation for cats.accommodation for cats.accommodation for cats.accommodation for cats. 

Special diets and medicines 

catered for 

Open Saturdays and Sundays 

- 10am to 4pm. 

Good, tasty organic food from our Good, tasty organic food from our Good, tasty organic food from our Good, tasty organic food from our 
farm on Inglestone Commonfarm on Inglestone Commonfarm on Inglestone Commonfarm on Inglestone Common. 

SEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARMSEVERN VIEW FARM
Sold on Taste 

Organic Farm ShopOrganic Farm ShopOrganic Farm ShopOrganic Farm Shop    
01454 29923601454 29923601454 29923601454 299236    

Thank you! 
 

A very big thank you goes to Pauline Dixon, for single-handedly printing, folding and inserting 
all the copies of the Village Christmas Card into the January issue, before getting the magazine 
out to our distributors before the end of December! 

Hawkesbury School PTA Pledge Auction 
Friday 4 March from 7.30pm in the Village Hall 

(Bidding starts at 8pm prompt) 

The annual Pledge Auction is Hawkesbury School PTA’s biggest fundraising 

event.  With your support, it will generate enough money to fund facilities and 

activities to benefit every child at the school:  new classroom equipment and 

library books, swimming pool maintenance and outings, and much, much more. 

And it’s not just the children who will benefit.  The event provides YOU with 

the chance to bag fantastic lots at bargain prices, starting from as little as £1. Typical pledges include 

useful services such as ironing and babysitting, exclusive tickets to sporting and cultural events, family 

tickets to major tourist attractions and irresistible gourmet treats. Even if you don’t bid, it’s still a great 

way to spend an evening, entertained by the auctioneer and sustained by tasty nibbles provided by the 

PTA.  There will also be a pay bar in operation throughout the evening.  Put like that, how can you re-

sist?  We look forward to seeing you there! 

To make a pledge or for any further information about the PTA, please contact Becki Spokes on 01454 

238841. 

Lee’s Lights 

 

It was lovely to see so many people again at the switching on of Lee’s Lights in December. 

 

We would like to especially thank Steve and Sandra Watts for their help and support with Lee’s Lights 

over the last six years, they have helped us to fulfil a dream of ours, in memory of Lee which we know 

he would have been so pleased and excited to see for himself. 

 

We would also like to thank everyone else who helped on the evening to make it a very special start to 

Christmas. 

Mike and Julie Gardener 

 



Would you like cash for something round the home  
that you no longer want/need/like? 

Well, why not try eBay? 

No eBay account? That’s no problem. 

I have been active on eBay since 2001 and have a 100% positive feedback from 
over 500 deals. For a percentage I will deal with everything including taking photos 
of the item, setting up the auction on the eBay website, dealing with any queries 

from buyers, receiving the sale proceeds and posting off the item for you. 

Some items might attract a better price at a local auction house, and dealing with 
this is another service I can offer  

You can set the starting price and if required, set a reserve price. 

Any questions, call me on 238778, email me at mickbendeaux@hotmail.com  
or come and see me at 20 Birgage Road  

All for £5.00 

Village Hall – Sunday Breakfast 
  

Sunday March 6
th    
 9:30 – 11:30 

  

IT’S BACK 
the Sunday morning full English Breakfast. 

Come along and enjoy a quality breakfast whilst browsing  
the Sunday papers and catching up with the gossip! 

 

Choice of: 
Fruit Juice, Tea and/or Coffee 

Egg, bacon, beans, sausage, tomato 
Toast and marmalade 

 

All Proceeds towards the  
 

Hall Improvements Fund  

 
HIGH STREET, HAWKESBURY UPTON, TEL: 01454 238639 

HAPPY 0EW YEAR TO ALL OUR CUSTOMERS 
  

ON BEHALF OF THE HAWKESBURY SHOP WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR 

SUPPORT THROUGH 2010.  YOUR SUPPORT IS ESSENTIAL FOR THE SHOP TO BE SUCCESSFUL 

AND SURVIVE!  
 

MANY THANKS FOR ALL CHRISTMAS ORDERS PLACED AND WE HOPE YOU ENJOYED ALL OUR 

PRODUCE.  A GREAT DAY FOR US, WITH YOUR SUPPORT, WE LOOK FORWARD TO 2011 AND 

THE CHALLENGES THIS YEAR WILL BRING. 



C W T CONSTRUCTION 
  

COMPLETE BUILDING AND 
GROUNDWORK SERVICES 

  
COLIN WATKINS 

  
CWTCONSTRUCTION@BTINTERNET.COM 

  

01454 261618 07771 968456 

MADE TO MEASURE 
  

 
  

Charfield, Wotton-under-Edge 

CURTAINS & BLINDS 

CHOOSE IN THE COMFORT OF YOUR OWN HOME 

Large Selection of Fabrics 
Full range of blinds: Verticals, Venetians, Rollers, Velux Blinds 

Tracks & Poles – Customer’s Own Fabric Make Up 
Measuring & Fitting 

Call Grant on: 01453 521751, 07799 822691 or Email: gb_at_home@yahoo.co.uk 
For a no obligation quote 

A local service with 20 years experience 

We have enjoyed our Christmas break and are all set for another busy term.  We finished last term with lots of 

exciting activities and events.  We were invited to join school to watch ‘The Bear of the North’ in Stroud.  We 
had a ride on the coach and the children thoroughly enjoyed it.  We joined school again for Christmas lunch 

that week.  It is lovely for the preschool children to have the opportunity to get involved in school life.  The 
lunch was delicious and we all enjoyed it, especially the staff!  We would like to thank Mrs Lewis for inviting us. 

We performed ‘Santa’s Busy Day’ as our Christmas performance to families and the children from reception 

class.  The preschool children worked really hard and learnt lots of new songs and actions.  The morning was 
finished off with a mince pie and some chocolate for the children! 

We had our Christmas party on the last day of term where we had a very special visitor.  The children wel-
comed Father Christmas by singing ‘Jingle Bells’ and we were all very excited. 

We would like to wish everyone a Happy New Year from the staff and children at Hawkesbury Pre-School.  

Fund Raising 

Charity Christmas Draw 2010 Kindly sponsored by Besley Hill 

In aid of Hawkesbury Preschool & Toddlers 

No Prize Donated by Winner 

1 Evening spa for two Whatley Manor Kate Bashford 

2 Luxury Christmas Hamper Inc  Organic  

produce and wine 

Severn view Farm and Sherston Wine Co. Miranda Baldwin 

3 Golf for four People The Manor House Golf Club Castle Combe Gill Beaudeaux 

4 Sunday lunch for four Tortworth Court Hotel Claire Cole 

5 Personal Training session Mind & Body Matters Thelma Kent 

6 Boys Gift Set Apples and Pears Hazel Jones 

7 Girls Gift Set Apples and Pears Liz Bowden 

8 Family ticket for Play Space Play Space Bristol Ian Jones 

9 Family ticket for Play Space Play Space Bristol India Bowden 

10 Childrens toys Little Monkeys Chipping Sodbury Jan Mackridge 

11 Monopoly Hasbro Toys Jo Jones 

12 Beauty Gift Voucher The Edge Wotton Under Edge Gill Jenkins 

13 Cut and Blow dry Feel Good Factor Stone House Nuala 

14 Family Ticket for Go Bananas Soft Play Go Bananas Stroud Ziggy Cole 

15 Family Ticket for Go Bananas Soft Play Go Bananas Stroud Holly Hocking 

16 Teddy NatWest Tina Harris 

17 Teddy NatWest Beau Pyke 

18 Jardinia bowls Gift wear Sarah Danger Hillesley Jon Griffee 

19 Jardinia bowls Gift wear Sarah Danger Hillesley Rachel Preece 

20 Gym Memberships The fifth Dimensions Stroud Helen A, Louise Lewis and Linda Warner 

21 £10 Voucher for Hobbs House Bakery Hobbs House Bakery India Bowden 

22 Talking Dotty Wot Hasbro Toys Sian Hammond 

23 £20.00 voucher Headstart studio Hawkesbury Upton Betty Salthouse 

24 Family Ticket Old Down Country Park Mrs Watson 

25 Sunday Lunch for 2 plus wine Egypt Mill Hotel Nailsworth Tamsin Warner 

26 Family Ticket for Roman Baths Heritage Services Bath Sullivan 

27 Family Ticket for Fashion Museum Heritage Services Bath Kerri Post Office 

28 Slimbridge Ticket Slimbridge Tamsin Warner 



A J MORGAN FARM PRODUCE 
Succulent Farm Fresh Pork and Lamb 

Free Range Eggs only £1.40 per half dozen 
Dry Cured Bacon from £4.00/lb 

Premium Pork sausages £3/lb 
Lamb, Mint & Port sausages £3/lb 

All our animals are outdoor reared in  
Hawkesbury Upton 

To place an order please telephone Karen on 07929 947149  
or Andrew on 07973 137799 

 
 
 

Fencing, Gateways, Landscape Gardening,  

Hedge-laying, Timber Structure and Fire Wood 
 

Miles Batten    07866486808 

Giles Bleaken    07976562323 

 
Based at Upper Chalkley Farm Other jobs available upon request 

Horton 

Countryside Development 
M 
G 

Hawkesbury Pre-School—continued… 
 
Hawkesbury Pre-school would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to everyone that bought raffle 

tickets and to all the companies that donated the above prizes.  We are please to announce that we raised over 
£500.  Well done to everyone involved. 

For any new parents or carers in the village with babies or toddlers, you are welcome to come and join in with 

the pre-school toddler session that is held every Tuesday in the village hall from 10am until 12 noon.  This is an 

informal group offering craft activities, toys and refreshments. 

 

  
JOB VACANCY 

  

ASSISTANT PLAYLEADER 

Hawkesbury Preschool has a vacancy for a new playleader to work 2 

mornings a week. 

  

Our ideal candidate will be an enthusiastic individual with experi-

ence in working with under 5s, & will be qualified to NVQ Level 2 in 

childcare or equivalent. 

  

Hours of work will be 8.30am – 12. Initially this is a temporary con-

tract for 3 months. Start date ASAP. 

Pay based on qualifications and experience. 

  

For more information / application please call 

Sarah Green on 01453 843365 or 

sarah.hawkesburypreschool@virginmedia.com 

Closing date for application – 28th February 2011 
  



STEVE DUKE 

All general Plumbing work 

• Complete Bathroom Installation   

  (including ceramic tiling) 

• Water Softener Specialist 

• Radiators etc. 

FREE QUOTATIONS    FULLY INSURED 
Please phone 01454 299993 or 07881 555883 

Back by Popular Demand!!! 

Pig Racing! 
Hawkesbury Village Hall 

Saturday 19th March 

From 8pm 

 

Come along and join in the fun! 

Break open your piggy bank and bet on your favourite porker! 

Pig out on our delicious snacks! 

 
Details to follow soon, call Kim on 238799, 

email me on stericker@boltblue.com 

or see our event page on Facebook “Hawkesbury ASC Pig Racing 2011” 

 

This event is in aid of 

Hawkesbury After School Club 
Mon – Thurs 2.30pm to 6pm 

All children from Hawkesbury and neighbouring schools are 

welcome to come along and join our activities. We aim to pro-

vide quality childcare at an affordable price and to offer a 

place where children can play freely and interact socially in 

the care of trained playwork staff. For more details or to ar-

range a visit call Kim on the number above. 



EEZEEFLOW  

DRAIN CLEARANCE 
Drainage problems – private and 

domestic  
NO JOB TOO SMALL 

Regional Coverage 
 

CENTRAL OFFICE  
PHONE: 01454 238200   

FREEPHONE: 0800 3893037 
FAX: 01454 238713 

Garden Projects undertaken 
Patios & Ponds built 

Interior & Exterior painting 
Tiling & Carpentry 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Barry Yuill  01454 238162 
Mobile: 0779 438 5352  

DEB’S CELEBRATION CAKESDEB’S CELEBRATION CAKESDEB’S CELEBRATION CAKESDEB’S CELEBRATION CAKES    

Individually designed cakes for 
special occasions 

 

Novelty cakes are my speciality but I also 
do wedding and other formal cakes 

 

Don’t hesitate to phone and discuss ideas 
or see my work 

 

DEB PIDSLEY  01454 294077 
www.debscelebrationcakes.com 



TOLL  HOUSE  CLI0IC 
 

Freephone 0800 0936 362   Telephone  01454 32 22 32 

www.tollhouseclinic.co.uk 

47 Horse Street, Chipping Sodbury, BS37 6DA 

� Physiotherapy 

� Homeopathy 

� Podiatry 

� Chiropody 

� Chiropractic 

� Aromatherapy 

� Reflexology 

� Acupuncture 

� Holistic Massage 

� Sports massage 

� Nutritional Advice 

� Pilates Exercise Classes 

Meetings are held at 8pm on the 4th Monday of the month in the Methodist Hall in Back Street. 

Since my last note, written in early December, the only real event has been the prolonged severe cold 
period. According to some gardening books those freezing conditions will mean that many common plant 
pests will have been killed off and so should be less of a problem in the coming growing season. Time will 
tell but mother nature has a knack of sorting things out and I’ll wager that those wily pests will make just as 
much of a mess of my crops as they usually do. 

Marshfield Gardening Club and Marshfield Allotments Association are hosting a 
Potato and Seed Sale on 26th February in Marshfield Church Hall. 

Pennard Plants, who are renowned for their heritage seed and plant varieties, will be 
selling a huge selection of seed potatoes, vegetable and flower seeds, onion sets and 
soft fruits. 

But note this! Seed potatoes can be bought in ANY quantity! 

There will also be refreshments including cakes and soup. 

Our speaker for Monday 28th February 2011 will be Gordon Cottis on Hellebore Species and Hybrids. 

If you are not a member but would like to hear a speaker that takes your fancy then come along as a guest – 
fee £2.50. For further information contact Terry Truebody on 01454 238364   

    

    

    

TROWEL & ERRORTROWEL & ERRORTROWEL & ERRORTROWEL & ERROR 

HAWKESBURY GARDENING CLUB 

www.hawkesburywww.hawkesburywww.hawkesburywww.hawkesbury----gardeninggardeninggardeninggardening----club.org.ukclub.org.ukclub.org.ukclub.org.uk 

GRANNY KNOWS BEST 
By Alan C.Porter 

I can remember when I was a lad, how’s that for a memory? when flu was home grown. None of these nasty for-
eign variants that are flooding the market these days and back then flu was just a heavy   cold easily cured by 
either a bottle of creosote-like jollop from the doctor, great stuff, could probably cure anything, or by one of 
Granny’s secret remedies. In those days grannies had a cure for practically everything. 

    Favourite was the head forced unwillingly over a bowl of steaming, eye watering, brain dissolv-
ing gunge that had its origins in the fiery depths of a volcano with a pinch of voodoo thrown in. The 
curative power of the gunge bowl lay in the noxious vapours it produced and in order to keep these 
from filling the room and stripping the paper off the wall, a towel was draped over the luckless suf-
ferer’s head that encompassed the bowl so there was only one place the vapours could go and 
that was straight up the poorly one’s hooter. 

    This process lasted at least ten minutes before the towel was taken away to reveal a wheezing, choking, tear 
streaming, very red-faced but miraculously health restored sufferer. 

    The flu jab hadn’t been invented then, but grannies and the Vapours from Hell had. Perhaps we should return 
to the old ways, after all they do say that Granny knows best. 



BK & TC WattsBK & TC WattsBK & TC WattsBK & TC Watts 

Renovation & Refurbishment 
 

Cottages and Gardens  

Sympathetically Enhanced 

Traditional Oak Frame Buildings 

Patios, Landscaping and Fencing 

Pointing and stonework  
 

Please call 

Bernie 01454 238291/ 07973534819 

Tim   01454 238787 / 07779115485 

J & H SERVICES LTD 
10 NORTH STREET WICKWAR 

TEL 01454 299940  07967 304942 
 

ELECTRICAL & HOME SECURITY 

ALARMS FOR HOME/OUTBUILDINGS 

SECURITY GATES, FIRE ALARMS 

FULL SERVICE FROM £40 
 

FULL OR PART REWIRES 
TESTING AND INSPECTING 

0ICEIC PART P APPROVED 

Run, Rabbit, Run  
January 1st was a rotten time to make New Year Resolu-

tions.  The excitement of Christmas was over, the decora-

tions were losing their charm, and the mornings and eve-

nings seemed darker than ever.  Relentless advertising for 

the post-Christmas sales rubbed in the fact that it was an 

awfully long time till payday. It’s no wonder that January 

24th was officially designated the most depressing day of 

the year.  This January had only two highlights for me: the 

opportunity to write cheques dated 1/1/11 or 11/1/11 

and, a week later, my birthday – though, goodness knows, 

the novelty of birthdays wore off for me a very long time 

ago.  So this year I decided to be realistic about New Year’s 

Resolutions: I resolved not to make any.   

 But then, a few weeks into the New Year, something won-

derful happened: I looked up into the sky at 5pm and real-

ised it was not entirely dark.  A tiny tinge of blue was still 

hovering behind the impending night sky, a promise of the 

spring to come.  It was enough to make my personal sap 

begin to rise. Then I spotted in my diary the fact that we’re 

on the brink of Chinese New Year.  We’re entering the 

Year of the Rabbit.  It wasn’t too late to make those New 

Year Resolutions after all!  Before I knew it, I found myself 

signing up to run the Bristol 10K.  A leaner, faster, fitter 

new me is just around the corner of 2011... 

But it won’t only be me that benefits.  I’ll be fundraising 

for the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation.  Every £60 

I raise will pay for an hour of research to find a cure for 

Type 1 Diabetes.  This horrible disease has blighted the life 

of my husband and my small daughter, through no fault of 

their own. (Type 1 diabetes is not related to lifestyle 

choices).  100 years ago, their diagnosis would have been 

shortly followed by their death.   Decades of research has 

made it possible to live with diabetes, provided you sub-

mit to constant and costly medical intervention, including 

multiple daily injections or the use of an infusion pump 

24/7, plus half a dozen or more blood tests every single 

day.  The next ambition of researchers is to make it possi-

ble for Gordon and Laura and millions like them to live 

without it.  At present, there is no cure. 

So, with my resolve strengthening as the daylight hours 

are lengthening, I’ve signed on the dotted line for the 10K 

charity run.  I just wish I had a Chinese bank account.  Be-

cause then, when I write the deposit cheque, I could take 

enormous pleasure in dating it for the first day of the Chi-

nese New Year: Rabbits Rabbits Rabbits / Rabbit.  

Debbie Young’s blog is at 

www.youngbyname.wordpress.com 

THE BEAUFORT  

BUREAU 
OFFICE SERVICES FOR YOU 

Photocopying : faxing : scanning : 
computer training : design : 

programmes : leaflets : tickets  
and much more  

CONTACT 

01454 238411/417/174 

COLLECTIVE NOUNS 

A bellowing of bullfinches 
A flock of bustards 
A wake of buzzards  
A bazaar of guillemots 
A colony of gulls  
A brood of hens  
A plump of moorhens  
A squabble of seagulls  
A cadge of peregrines 
A nye of pheasants  
A descent of woodpeckers  
A flock of swifts  
A walk of snipes (wisp)  
A fling of sandpipers  
A parliament of owls  
A convocation of eagles (aerie)  
A cast of falcons  
A parcel of linnets  
A band of jays (party, scold) 
A desert of lapwings (deceit)  
A pitying of turtledoves  
A flight of swallows  
A mutation of thrushes  

THANK YOU! 

I would like to say a huge 'thank you' to 
my family and friends (and of course 
the Parish News) for their support and 
good wishes following my recent hip op-
eration. 

I was overwhelmed by all the flowers, 
cards and gifts I received - certainly an 
excellent tonic! 

A special 'thank you' must also go to the 
H.V.T. - a wonderful service that we are 
so lucky to have here in Hawkesbury. 

I'm on the road to recovery and have 
just started Physio, so should be up and 
running (well not literally) by the time 
this issue is out! 

Thank you all again. 

Gill Morgan 



FIREWOOD 
Dry seasoned hardwood logs, delivered 

cut and split to your requirements. 

We also sell kindling and coal.  
 

Lower Kilcott Farm 
 

Call Steve Thompson 

Home:  01454 232941 

Farm:  01454 238276 

Mob:  07974 194012 

NE odd jobs 
A fully insured, professional  

and reliable service 

� Garden maintenance     � Cleaning 

� Weeding, grass cutting  � Painting 
 

... as well as all those other little jobs 
you just never seem to get around to. 

Call:  Nicola Evered 

 07947 072780  or  01453 844124 

Hawkesbury Local History SocietyHawkesbury Local History SocietyHawkesbury Local History SocietyHawkesbury Local History Society    

TOYS & GAMES OF YESTERYEAR   
An illustrated talk 

by 

Pamela Clement  
 

How many of these toys and/or games will you know?  

A chance to bring back memories!  
 

Friday 18th February, 8.0pm    Hawkesbury Village Hall 
 

ALL WELCOME: Members £1, Visitors £2 (no increase in our prices!)  

Spacious one bedroom cottage  

for rent in Hawkesbury Upton. 
 

Available from mid January 2011. 
 

£525 pcm plus bills. 
 

Call Michelle Cooke for more details  
on 07951256484 

WANTED 
 

Family looking to buy house in  
Hawkesbury Upton.  

3, preferably 4 beds with garden 
and off street parking or garage.  

Contact Seán on sean@thegasman.org  
or 07930 989 667  



JOHN DAY ENGINEERING 
 
 
 
 

All types of mowers serviced & repaired 
Free local collection & delivery 

 

All fabrication & wrought iron work undertaken 
Gates, fencing, lighting etc. 

Please tel: 01454 238365 or 07947 636308 

 

 
 

Ever Dreamt of Escaping the Rat Race  
and Running your own Smallholding? 

We provide a range of one-day courses on smallholding or 
livestock topics.  We start from the basics—no knowledge 

needed; all questions welcomed! 

Courses: Bees for Beginners; Sheep for Beginners; 
Smallholder Taster Days; Starting with Hens & Ducks 

Contact:  Jules Moore on 01454 415296 
www.mumbleysfarmhouse.co.uk 

“ Complete Beginners”“ Complete Beginners”“ Complete Beginners”“ Complete Beginners”    

Hawkesbury & Horton W I 

At our January meeting, Guide Dogs for the Blind speaker Verna Clifford, who is also a member of 

Chipping Sodbury WI gave a full and interesting talk on living with sight impairment. She brought 

along her dog Cody and stressed the importance of a guide dog in helping its owner keep their inde-

pendence.  

This year the organization celebrates its 80th year and we were given an in-depth talk on all the 

work involved in training a guide dog. Puppy walkers do a wonderful job in socializing a dog, then 

at one year old they are given to a trainer who introduces them to harness and pavement skills. The dog then goes to a mo-

bility instructor who identifies what sort of dog it is and matches it with a suitable owner. Verna said Cody works quite 

quickly, like her.     

Verna also makes good use of the many gadgets available, such at tactile rulers, talking scales and her beloved organizer 

with which she would not be without! However many gadgets she said use speech packages with lots of memory and are 

quite expensive.    

Verna also reminded us that if someone is using a white stick with red stripes on the handle it means they are deaf as well 

as blind. And if you haven’t noticed, books of stamps have two notches on the side for second class stamps and one notch  

for first class, a useful aid to a blind person choosing the correct stamp. 

Chris our Bursary winner enjoyed a great course at Denmans in December on willow weaving, entitled “ Decks the Halls 

with Willow”. She learnt how to weave lots of decorations which made admirable presents for friends and relations.  

Everyone agreed that it sounded like a good idea for a workshop later on in the year.   

Visitors are always welcome at our meetings on the first Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.30pm  

Diary Dates 

1st February  - My Gap Year with Jane Robertson 

1st March      - Birthday Party. ‘Perchance To Dream’ with Terry Merrett Smith 

                        Competition - Your Birthday Party Photograph     

Betty Salthouse 01454 238410 

Hawkesbury Village Hall 
Annual General Meeting 

 

14
th
 February 2011 

7.30pm 
In the upstairs meeting room 

 

The Management Committee of the village hall is required to hold an AGM to re-
view the activities of the past year including the funding of the Hall and to appoint 
officers for the forthcoming year. All villagers are welcome to attend and contribute 
to the meeting. It’s your hall so come along and have your say. 
 

Any formal business should be notified in writing to the Chairman - Angelo Sauro at 
least 7 days before the meeting (7

th
 Feb) – 62 Highfields, Hawkesbury Upton 



Garden makeovers. lawn cutting and Garden makeovers. lawn cutting and Garden makeovers. lawn cutting and Garden makeovers. lawn cutting and     
Maintenance,  Turfing, Patios, Ponds, Maintenance,  Turfing, Patios, Ponds, Maintenance,  Turfing, Patios, Ponds, Maintenance,  Turfing, Patios, Ponds,     
Water features, Decking, Hedge Cutting Water features, Decking, Hedge Cutting Water features, Decking, Hedge Cutting Water features, Decking, Hedge Cutting     

Fencing, All shrub work, Clearing, Fencing, All shrub work, Clearing, Fencing, All shrub work, Clearing, Fencing, All shrub work, Clearing,     
Driveways, & Planting. Driveways, & Planting. Driveways, & Planting. Driveways, & Planting.     

All aspects of garden work undertaken All aspects of garden work undertaken All aspects of garden work undertaken All aspects of garden work undertaken     

GardenGardenGardenGarden    

SolutionsSolutionsSolutionsSolutions    

John H WalkerJohn H WalkerJohn H WalkerJohn H Walker    

Taking new bookings Taking new bookings Taking new bookings Taking new bookings     

for the lawn mowing for the lawn mowing for the lawn mowing for the lawn mowing     

2011 season now. 2011 season now. 2011 season now. 2011 season now.     

Contract basis  or one off. Contract basis  or one off. Contract basis  or one off. Contract basis  or one off.     

Landscaping & garden maintenance Landscaping & garden maintenance Landscaping & garden maintenance Landscaping & garden maintenance     

Est. 1999Est. 1999Est. 1999Est. 1999    

Tel:          01454238865Tel:          01454238865Tel:          01454238865Tel:          01454238865    

Mobile:   07974933398Mobile:   07974933398Mobile:   07974933398Mobile:   07974933398    

Thursday 8:00Thursday 8:00Thursday 8:00Thursday 8:00----9:30pm9:30pm9:30pm9:30pm    
Hawkesbury Village HallHawkesbury Village HallHawkesbury Village HallHawkesbury Village Hall    
All abilities welcomeAll abilities welcomeAll abilities welcomeAll abilities welcome  

Adults £3     Teenagers £2Adults £3     Teenagers £2Adults £3     Teenagers £2Adults £3     Teenagers £2    

‘The Hawkesbury Parish News’ ‘The Hawkesbury Parish News’ ‘The Hawkesbury Parish News’ ‘The Hawkesbury Parish News’ ----     Yearly subscriptions 2011   
If you received the January edition and now this February edition through your letterbox and have still not got 
around to paying your subs (only £4.50 for the whole year!) please pay your distributor as soon as possible. 
Not sure who your distributor is, check the list below –  

Yearly subs need to be paid by the end of February if you wish to continue to receive your Parish News 
through your door each month. If you want to cancel this service, please let your distributor know as soon as 
possible. 

Many thanks! 

Park Street Dave Beeley, Malt House, Park Street 

Sandpits Lane Lyn Allen, 12 Sandpits Lane 

Birgage Road Jill Bendeaux, 20 Birgage Road 

Back Street Moira Coates, Sunnymead, Park Street 

Inglestone Common Pauline Dixon, Severn View Farm, Inglestone Common 

Hawkesbury Common Ray Ferrier, Yew Tree Cottage, Hawkesbury Common 

Highfields Angela Trotman, 50 Highfields 

Inglestone Common (Orange End) Debbie Pidsley, 2 The Cottages, Inglestone Common 

Hunters Mead Jo Wood, 1 Hunters Mead 

High Street (Shop to Beaufort Arms) Pat Fisher, 2 The Row, off High Street 

High Street (Farm Pool end) Philippa Satchwell, Hillside House, The Barton, High Street 

The Plain Pat Sherry, Stoke House, The Plain 

High Street (middle) Moira Fozard, Hewitts Piece, High Streetigh High StreetH 

France Lane (bottom) Jane Warren, Green Acre, France Lane 

France Lane (top) Kevin Jones, 1 Six Cottages, France Lane 



                           
 

BRILLIA0T WHITE 

DECORATI0G 
Professionals too expensive!!! 

  THI0K AGAI0! 
 

I am experienced, fully insured 

and offer great value in decorating. 
 

For Free Advice & Estimate 
Contact Jackie White- 

01454 238555    [mob: 07805 266520] 
 



 

Pest Problems 
If wasps are a nuisance and 
bugs are bugging you -   

 

Ring Hazel on 
01454 299227 
To solve your 
pest problems 

TRADITIONAL STONEWORK  

& POINTING SPECIALIST 
 

• Dry Stone Walling 

• Brickwork & Blockwork 

• Block Paving 

• General Building 

• Stone Tiling 

STEVE GREEN  

01454 238454 (after 5pm) 
Mobile: 07813 245550 

WE’RE DOING IT AGAIN! 
 

‘KNOCKWURST, NURSES & KNICKERS’ 
HAWKESBURY THEATRICAL GROUP 

Saturday 5 February 2011 
 

At Hawkesbury 

Village Hall  

Evening performance sold out. Matinée tickets only left.  
Matinée 2.30pm sharp. Tickets £6 which includes tea & cake. 

Children half price.  

Box Office 01454 238347 

DON’T SAY 
GOODBYE SAY  

ELECTRICITY SUPPLY FAILURE 
 

During the supply disruption on 11th-12th January there were several incidents of damage and possibly 

danger. 

 

A few of us engineers in the village believe that this incident was illegal and possibly criminal and have 

registered a formal complaint to E-On the over-arching company for Central Networks. 

 

We are collating reports of damage or dangerous incidents and would welcome any information from 

residents. 

 

Contact Bill Fairney, 01454 238553 

This event has been postponed due to clashing dates – if you are interested in taking part  
at a later date, please register your interest and leave a contact details with:  
 

Sandra Rouse 01454 238853  sandrarrouse@aol.com 
or 

Anne Weston 01454 232973 anneweston@interwales.com 
 



REPs (Register of Exercise 

Professionals) Level 3 

 

For information on classes  
and 1:1 sessions please 

tel. 01454 238216 
e-mail: phil.satchwell@btinternet.com 

Philippa J Satchwell MCSP 
Body Control Pilates Instructor  

& Fitness Consultant 

Buskins Shoe ShopBuskins Shoe ShopBuskins Shoe ShopBuskins Shoe Shop    
NailsworthNailsworthNailsworthNailsworth    

• Ladies shoes 
• Mens shoes 
• Bags & purses 

Tel: 01453 836836 
www.buskins.co.uk  

VÄtáá|v hÑwtàxá WxvÉÜtà|Çz 
 

Realistic ‘Credit Crunch’ busting prices 
 

Local, experienced Painter and 

Decorator, providing a clean, tidy and 

courteous service. 
 

To book a free, competitive quotation 
Contact Sally  

01453 521609  or   07787 192341 

Advent Lunches 

I would like to thank all the 
people who came and those 
who helped with the Advent 

Lunches and made them 
such a success.  

We were able to give £100  

to Crisis at Christmas and 
£127 to the Julian Trust  
(see attached letter).  

This was really good over 3 
days in cold and horrid 
weather. Special thanks to 

the Yoga group who put up 
the tables and left a lovely 

warm hall! 

Mary Davies 

Evergreens 
Thank you to every one who donated prizes and bought tickets, we managed to raise £350 for the 

Church Window Fund 

Also a big thank you to the RAOB Monument Lodge for their very kind donation to the club which 

was very gratefully received. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday 8th February. 

Thanks, 

Mandy  

Thank You 

Zena & Roger would like to thank family, friends and neighbours who attended Cedric's cremation on the 
29th October 2010.  

Also everyone who attended the Memorial Service at St Mary's Church on the 12th December 2010, with spe-
cial thanks to Mandy, Mary Beresford and the Buffs. 



HAWKESBURY CRICKET CLUB –  

YOUTH SECTION 
 
 

 

 

Winter nets in Village Hall 

Saturdays 8th 15th 29th January, 5th & 12th February 2011 

 

Under 9s 2pm to 3pm 

Under 11s 3pm to 4pm 

 

Please email Alwyn to reserve a place avaughan@sula.co.uk  

or call 01453 844940 

Hawkesbury Cricket Club 

— 300 Club 
Prize winners for November 2010          

WIN NUMBER WINNER 

£50 11 S&J Bleaken 

£50 269 Mary Phillips 

£20 91 Tim Chancellor 

£10 27 Mick Bendeaux 

£5 80 Dick Martin 

£5 216 Jenni Osbourne 

£5 181 Greg Haddock 

£5 264 Ann Evans 

Hawkesbury Cricket Club 

— 300 Club 
Prize winners for December 2010          

WIN NUMBER WINNER 

£50 123 Howard Pettit 

£50 163 Pete Kerby 

£20 175 Julia Blackwell 

£10 98 Martin Gardener 

£5 200 Judy Chancellor 

£5 64 Tony Streeting 

£5 215 Ian Osbourne 

£5 76 Julie A Gardener 

£100 184 Jackie Crew 

Ann Hudson 
RGN S.A.C.Dip  (FHP) (FHPT) 

Foot Health Practitioner 
 

For trimming of toenails,  
 infections, removal of corns & 
 callus. Fully qualified & in-
sured  for clients with diabetes, 
arthritis or mobility problems. 
 

Tel: 01454 418859   Mob: 07701 070447 

CORNWALL 2011 
Directly adjacent to the North 
Coast footpath, our stunning 

apartment is again available to 
rent. With 2 bedrooms/bathrooms 

it is our special retreat and has  
all the comforts of home. 

Phone Chris on 07931 584810 for 
details. 

To advertise your company 
or services in the  

Hawkesbury Parish News, 
email us at  

parishnewsads@ 
hawkesburyupton.com 

and reach a wide  
local audience. 



Christmas card boxes. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed  and  to the Shop, Post Office The Fox & The Beaufort for 
having the cards and boxes available for donations. 

The final amount collected was £818.87 this included £106.00 collected  by the Works group while 
carol singing. 
The NSPCC will be sent £377.26 and The MacMillan Frenchay Ward will be sent £441.61 

Well done everyone and thank you as well to the editors for waiting for the lists and presenting them 
in such a super card. 

Mary Beresford &  June Hawkins 

Calling all sports teams/clubs 

Would you like to submit match reports and  

reviews of your season? 

Can we publicise your fixtures  

and results? 

Generate interest in your sport and  

attract new players and spectators. 

To be included, contact us at  

parishnews@hawkesburyupton.com  

“Wulfstan Banquet at the Beaufort” 
  

Tuesday Evening 8th February, 7 for 7.30 
  

Four Course Medieval Feast to help celebrate  

Hawkesbury’s very own Saint – Saint Wulfstan,  

Patron Saint of Peasants and Vegetarians 

  

Medieval Dress Optional 

  

Wulfstan was Parish Priest here in the 11th Century and funds 

have already been raised to help celebrate him in St Mary’s 

Church with the commissioning of 3 stained glass ‘roundels’ 

– depicting his life and career. 

  

To help enhance this fund raising a £10 do-

nation will be made to the cause from each 

meal sold for £27.50p, there are only 50 

places available so please book early. 

  

A similar event was held a couple of years 

ago which went very well, please see picture 

of one of the fancy dress winning revellers, 

your presence this year would be most wel-

come. 

 

Mark Steeds 

Villa for sale 

situated on wooded mountainside 
overlooking bay 

40 minutes north of Bodrum Airport 

For further details e-mail  
m-munro@hotmail.co.uk 

or call 01454 238 174 



St Mary's Church News 

B.H. COLE & SON LIMITED  
 Tel: 01454 238896 or mobile: 07970 911412  

 

♦  NHBC Registered Housebuilders 

♦  New Housebuilding 

♦  Extensions & Conservatories 

♦  Renovation & Refurbishment 

♦  Patios, Paths, Walls & Landscaping 

♦  Natural Cotswold Stone Walling a speciality 

BUILDER’S RUBBLE, DEBRIS,  

GARDEN WASTE… 
 

Any old junk cleared and hauled away 

I can do the job at less than it would cost to hire a skip… 
AND you don’t have to load it! 

 

Call TOM COLE on 01454 238896 
MOBILE: 07970 911412 

Churchwardens Mrs Mary Beresford 238508 and Mrs Linda Fairney 238553 
Keys for cleaners /flowers/church sitters please contact Mary Davies 238657 if possible  
the day before to arrange for collection.   

The Works  - We have at present had to postpone the works until further notice. 

We are having further discussions and will contact everyone  when a decision has been made. 

The Churchwardens and PCC would like to thank everyone who has helped to maintain the services and 
upkeep of St Mary’s Church. This year we have once again had a change of Clergy. Rev Elizabeth retired, 
and we are extremely grateful for all she did to encourage us.   In October we welcomed Rev Alveen, at a 
very busy period for the start to her ministry with us.  During the interregnum, the LMT members and 
morning service team gave invaluable assistance to keep the services running, with the support of Canon 
Mulholland and visiting clergy. 

The church would be lost without the organists, sidesmen, treasurer, church cleaners, flower arrangers, 
church sitters, readers, and choir members. The help and assistance of all of these people make the 
running of the Church go more smoothly.  We would also like to thank Sir John Jenkinson for the use of 
the field for parking, Ricia and Michael Banther, Jean & John Peckett, Catriona & Richard Tyson and the 
Earl & Countess of Tyrone for all their help in so many ways. 

We are very grateful to the Friends of St Mary’s for their continuing support with fundraising and practical 
activities. Once again the yew trees have been cut and the grounds tidied, and many visitors, as well as 
the Bishop and the Archdeacon of Gloucester, have admired the appearance of the Church, both inside 
and out.  The closed churchyard and the parish churchyard have both been maintained by South 
Gloucestershire Council and a number of dedicated people who give their time and effort, it is a credit to 
you. Thank you. 

We have been delighted to welcome the school children for various events during the year. We especially 
enjoyed their production of The Postman just before Christmas.  It brings the church alive when we have 
them with us.  Thank you to Mrs Louise Lewis and her staff for arranging these trips. 

What can we say about the donations given for the restoration of the windows? We can only say we have 
been amazed and extremely grateful for your generosity, we have had 16 windows repaired, a further two 
are at the workshops at present, when these are returned a further two or maybe three will be worked on. 
The fundraising for the Wulfstan Window headed by Mark Steed is going well and designs are under way.  
When the weather improves the three south clerestory windows will be considered. All of this has been 
achieved within one year.  Thank you to everyone who has donated. 

Finally, we would like to thank everyone who contributed in so many ways to making our Christmas 
celebrations so beautiful and even possible.  Thanks to everyone who made donations for flowers and 
flower arrangements, and especially to Mary and Tim Davies for the Christmas tree, and thank you to 
Catriona and Richard Tyson for hosting the traditional mulled wine and mince pies after the Friends of St 
Mary’s Nine Lessons and Carols.  The group who kept the hill gritted and free of ice did stalwart service in 
making the church accessible throughout the Christmas season, when the weather was so bad: Richard 
Tyson, Peter Isaac, Sir John Jenkinson, South Gloucestershire Council, Andrew Davey, Ricia and Michael 
Banther and the Churchwardens 

Reminder: The Christingle service is on Sunday 30 January (not 31st, as previously announced) at 4.0 
pm . 

"The world and its desires pass away, but the man who does the will of God 
lives for ever "  -   1  John 2 : 17  



Down to Earth 

Tree Care Ltd 
  

Full tree surgery (including rope and harness work) 
garden maintenance services 

  

Call Graham Chamberlain for free advice or quotation. 
Tel: 0778 606 4803 or 01454 294520 

NPTC qualified and insured practitioners 

 

 
For help with: 

• Windows 98, Me, 2000, XP, 
Vista and 7 

• The Internet, Wireless Router 
Setup 

• Hardware Upgrades and 
Repairs 

• PCs custom built to order 

No problem too small or too large! 

Contact: Lloyd Buckingham 

Tel: 07940 155064  
or   01454 219101 
Email: lb_cs@hotmail.com 

 

LB Computer Services 

YOUR LOCAL, LOW COST, 
 HOME COMPUTER REPAIRER 

HOME COMPUTER PLAYING UP? 

NEED SOME HELP?  DON’T DESPAIR! 

 LB 
CS 

Friends of St Mary’s  

The Friends will shortly be doing a mail shot to all houses in the village, to let everyone 
know who we are and what we do.  We have some excellent fundraising occasions, but 
feel that there may be many people in Hawkesbury, and surrounding areas (probably 
many newcomers) who don’t necessarily take the Parish Magazine and don’t know 
about us, but who may well enjoy coming along to our events.  Apologies in advance to 
all of you who already give us such fantastic support throughout the year.   Here are a 
few more dates for your diaries:- 

Saturday 12th March  

7.30pm 

A Night at the Raj  

Three course Indian Banquet 

A variety of bhajis, samosas, and curries including several vegetarian options 

and accompaniments 

Tickets £20 

This event will include the announcement of the winner of the silent auction for 
One Man and His Dog (see separate article) 

NB No bids for this will be taken at this function – auction ends at 6pm  

Seating will be at long tables, which makes booking easier for individuals.  However do let us know in advance if 
you are a larger party and we will arrange seating together for you. 

Contact Pauline Setterfield 238307 or Linda Fairney 238553 for tickets. 

Saturday 7th May – 10am Churchyard clean-up.  If anyone can spend an hour helping to clear paths, gutters etc. 
it would be hugely appreciated. Tea, coffee and bacon butties supplied for helpers! 

Sunday 12th June – Friends of St Mary’s AGM and Choral Evensong, followed by drinks 

Saturday 27th August – Pimms Tent at Hawkesbury Show 

A date for the Autumn Ball 2011 has yet to be set – more details next month. 

Saturday 28th January 2012 – for those of you who like to plan ahead Burns’ Night returns with Piper Morse, 
Haggis, neeps and tatties and those wee drams of whisky to get you in the mood for the ensuing Scottish danc-
ing. 

Membership of the FOSM costs only £5 per annum for single or £7.50 joint.  Life membership is £100 (£150 
joint).  Contact treasurer Neil Fozard (238281) if you would like to join and help preserve our beautiful, historic 
church.   



 

 
 

Charity number 1013170   Ofsted Registered 136003   

Hawkesbury Village Hall 

Mon, Thur & Fri 8.45-11.45am 

Wed  8.45am-12.40pm 

All children are welcome from two 

years old 

TREE TRIMMERSTREE TRIMMERSTREE TRIMMERSTREE TRIMMERS    
PROFESSIONAL TREE SERVICES 

 

Our qualified and insured arborists undertake all 
aspects of tree, hedge and shrub work 

For a free, written quotation and advice please call 
01454 322823 

07905 578993 or 07854 258341 
Covering all of the Hawkesbury Parish area 

Church Services in February 2011 
For St. Mary’s and the Methodist church 

Church Cleaners: Church Flowers: 
      

Mrs N Round   J. Chancellor 

Mrs S Bishop     

Opportunity to help restore Westonbirt Opportunity to help restore Westonbirt Opportunity to help restore Westonbirt Opportunity to help restore Westonbirt     
Arboretum's Grade 1 listed landscape Arboretum's Grade 1 listed landscape Arboretum's Grade 1 listed landscape Arboretum's Grade 1 listed landscape     

The Westonbirt Project and the Friends of Westonbirt Arboretum have sent us news regarding an interesting op-
portunity you may wish to take part in. 

Public courses are being run this spring offering the chance to take part in the restoration and improvement of the 
Grade 1 listed landscape at Westonbirt Arboretum.  

Friends, volunteers and visitors are invited to take part in the three day course, a first of its kind at Westonbirt, to 
help build a new Ha-ha stone wall boundary. This traditional form of stone and ironwork boundary has been used 
on the landscape since the arboretum's creation in the 1850s. 

Led by a skilled craftsperson, those on the course will help to 
create the stone façade of a new Ha-ha from Down Gate.  
Robust, modern techniques completed by contractors will 
support the traditional stone façade. A course fee of £90 (10% 
discount is available for Friends of Westonbirt Arboretum 
members) will cover the cost of tools and instruction, whilst a 
grant from the 29th May 1961 Charity will cover contractors' 
costs for materials and groundworks. 

More information can be found at:  
www.fowa.org.uk/news_and_events/news/www.fowa.org.uk/news_and_events/news/www.fowa.org.uk/news_and_events/news/www.fowa.org.uk/news_and_events/news/
be_part_of_the_westonbirt_projectbe_part_of_the_westonbirt_projectbe_part_of_the_westonbirt_projectbe_part_of_the_westonbirt_project  
or by emailing sophie.nash@forestry.gsi.gov.uksophie.nash@forestry.gsi.gov.uksophie.nash@forestry.gsi.gov.uksophie.nash@forestry.gsi.gov.uk. 

Date  Time Service Readers Sidesmen 

          

6th Feb 0945 a.m. Morning Praise / Communion T.B.A. D. Musty 

          

13th Feb 10 a.m. Methodist Church Sunday School     

  6. p.m. Evensong Mr P. Setterfield H. Rogers 

      Mrs D. Musty   

          

20th Feb 0945 a.m. Morning Praise T.B.A. J. Oldershaw 

          

27th Feb 10 a.m. Methodist Church Sunday School     

  6. p.m. Evensong / Communion J. Oldershaw B. Stephens 

      J. Gardener   

          

6th March 0945 a.m. Morning Praise / Communion T.B.A. P. Broad 

          



BETHESDA CHAPEL 
 

PARK STREET, HAWKESBURY UPTON 
    

Services for the month of February 2011  
 
    

Sunday February 6th               10.30am               Mr Brian Smith [C]                             

Sunday February 13th             10.30am               Mr Alan Tarling  

Sunday February 20th             10.30am            To be arranged 

Sunday February 27th             10.30am               Mr Robert Simpkin  
  

******************************************************************************************************************** 

Tuesday 1st February – A Time of Worship / Prayer at 7.30pm 

All other Tuesdays – Bible Study / Prayer at 7.30pm 

Bethesda Adventurers meet each Sunday during the morning service 
  

******************************************************************************************************************** 

A Pastor travelling by train in Russia shared his compartment with a man who tried to convince the Pastor of the 

logic of Atheism and mocked the Pastor’s faith in God. The Pastor left the compartment for a moment and on 

returning, found his Bible missing - and the other man just closing the window! The Pastor was deeply hurt and 

continued the journey in silence.  

A few months later, a stranger called the Pastor with a request to be baptized. The Pastor asked why? There is no 

church in my village nor any Christians, was the reply. I have read the Bible, said the man, and know that Jesus 

Christ was God’s Son, which is why I need to be baptized. No Church? No Christians? how did you get a Bible? 

God sent it to me direct! You see, I was working by the railway and a book came flying through the window as a 

train went by – it was a Bible and through reading it I have found my Saviour!  

The Pastor had no trouble believing this and baptized him. The man went back to his village and shared his faith 

and quite soon, many became Christians, and they started a Church in the village! 

Isaiah 55 v11: “God said – My word that goes from My mouth will not return empty, but will accomplish what I 

desire”. God’s word NEVER fails to achieve it’s aim.” 

M. C. Coates [Chapel Secretary]  

MIND & BODY MATTERS 

 PILATES      Monday Didmarton Village Hall          7.30 – 8.30pm 

                         Tuesday Westonbirt Sports Centre     6.00 – 7.00pm 

         Wednesday Westonbirt Sports Centre 7:15pm 

         CIRCUIT TRAINING Monday Didmarton Village Hall 8.30 –9.30pm 

LBT (legs,bums,tums) Wednesday Didmarton Village Hall    9.00 - 10.00am 

PERSONAL TRAINING, COACHING & MASSAGE BY APPOINTMENT 

TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

Contact Ruth Carnaby – 01454 238733 

Email  ruth@bodymatters1.co.uk    www.mindandbodymatters.net 

LA LUNA AROMATHERAPYLA LUNA AROMATHERAPYLA LUNA AROMATHERAPYLA LUNA AROMATHERAPY … A holistic and natural approach to wellbeingA holistic and natural approach to wellbeingA holistic and natural approach to wellbeingA holistic and natural approach to wellbeing 

AROMATHERAPY & CLINICAL AROMATOLOGYAROMATHERAPY & CLINICAL AROMATOLOGYAROMATHERAPY & CLINICAL AROMATOLOGYAROMATHERAPY & CLINICAL AROMATOLOGY   

Natural therapeutic treatments, individually created, to treat chronic and acute 

conditions, restore wellbeing and vitality, regenerate the essential energies that 

strengthen and optimise our natural healing processes and immunity. 

If you need a haven of tranquillity to de-stress from a busy, hectic, and de-

manding lifestyle, to regain vitality and enthusiasm for your wellbeing, or to 

understand how Aromatic MedicineAromatic MedicineAromatic MedicineAromatic Medicine can be naturally effective in the treatment 

of acute and long term debilitating health conditions, why not give me a call… 

Mary ChancellorMary ChancellorMary ChancellorMary Chancellor LDCA, MAAPA, DipBSA   Tel: 0759 200 6440     

E:  mary@laluna-aromatherapy.com    WWW.laluna-aromatherapy.com 

HAWKESBURY 

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 

 

Next Show meeting 

will be on 

Monday February 21st 

At The Fox Inn 

Start time 8pm 

 

All welcome 

Ways in which Britain is on Top of the World 
The highest percentage of the population that is literate. 

The highest proportionate number of botanical gardens and zoos  

in the world. 

Queen Victoria was the longest-reigning queen the world has ever 

known. 

The busiest international airport in the world (London Heathrow). 

The three most published authors of all time:  

William Shakespeare, Charles Dickens and Sir Walter Scott. 

The longest underground railway network in the world, in London. 

We publish more books than any other nation in the world. 

The longest running show in the world - The Mousetrap, since 1952. 



THE METHODIST CHURCH 
BACK STREET,  HAWKESBURY UPTON 

† 
 

Services for February 2011  

Sunday February 6th        9.45 am       Morning Praise at St Marys 

Sunday February 13th    10.00am        Rev. Paul Edwards – Holy Communion 

                                                              Sunday School for children attending 

Sunday February 20th      9.45am        Morning Praise at St. Mary’s 

                                                                

Sunday February 27th     10.00am        Mrs V Lear 

                                                               Sunday School for children attending  

Many metaphors are used in literature to describe life’s brevity.  

It is a dream, a swift runner, a mist, a puff of smoke, a shadow, a gesture in the air, a sentence written in 

the sand, a bird flying in one window of a house and out another.  

Another symbolic description was suggested by a friend of mine who said that the short dash between the 

dates of birth and death on tombstones represents the brief span of one’s life. 

When we were children, time loitered. But as we get closer to the end of our lives, time moves with in-

creasing swiftness, like water swirling down a drain.  

In childhood we measured our age in small increments. “I’m 6 1/2,” we would say, for it seemed to take so 

long to get older. Now we have no time for such childishness. Who claims to be 60 1/2? 

It’s good to ponder the brevity of life now and then. Life is too short to treat it carelessly. 

In Psalm 90, after describing the shortness of life, Moses prayed, “Teach us to number our days, that we 

may gain a heart of wisdom” (v.12). 

To make the most of our earthly existence, we must lose ourselves in the will of God 

(1 Peter 4:2). This we can do even when time is running out. It’s never too late to give ourselves totally to 

God. 
Lord, help us to redeem the time 

You give us every day— 
To take each opportunity 
To follow and obey. —Sper 

Don't just count your days, make your days count.  

Paul Edwards 

Methodist Minister 

DOLPHIN WATER SOFTENERS LIMITED 
Alderton 4, Priory Park, Priory Industrial Estate, 

London Road, Tetbury, Glos.  GL8 8HW 
■ Tablet Salt - £7.65 per 25kg bag 

■ Granular Salt - £7.65 per 25kg bag 

■ Block Salt (Harveys & Kinetico) - £4.40 per 2 x4kg blocks 

Available for collection from 1-5pm Monday to Friday or 

delivery service available within a 10 mile radius of Tetbury 

FOR MORE DETAILS – Tel: 01666 500065   Fax: 01666 504911 

Email: ngjkind@btinternet.com 

PUMPKINS NURSERY 
Badminton and Tormarton 

Nursery care and pre-school education                     
                catering for children aged 1 – 5 years 

           Open all year 8am – 6pm 
Nursery Education Grant funded sessions available 

Forest School sessions run at both settings 
For more information or to request a prospectus  

contact Amanda Wallis on 01454 219400/218747  
Or visit our website: www.pumpkinsnursery.co.uk 



Date Day Time Film Certificate Mins 

28-Jan-11 Friday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

29-Jan-11 Saturday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

30-Jan-11 Sunday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

02-Feb-11 Wednesday 20:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

04-Feb-11 Friday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

08-Feb-11 Tuesday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

10-Feb-11 Thursday 14:00 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

10-Feb-11 Thursday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

01-Feb-11 Tuesday 19:45       

02-Feb-11 Wednesday 20:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

03-Feb-11 Thursday 14:00       

03-Feb-11 Thursday 19:45 Tron Legacy 3D PG 125 

04-Feb-11 Friday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

05-Feb-11 Saturday 16:30 Tron Legacy 3D PG 125 

05-Feb-11 Saturday 19:45 The Social Network 12A 120 

06-Feb-11 Sunday 14:00       

06-Feb-11 Sunday 19:45 Tron Legacy 3D PG 125 

            

08-Feb-11 Tuesday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

09-Feb-11 Wednesday 20:45 The Social Network 12A 120 

10-Feb-11 Thursday 14:00 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

10-Feb-11 Thursday 19:45 The Kings Speech 12A 110 

11-Feb-11 Friday 19:45 Tron Legacy 3D PG 125 

12-Feb-11 Saturday 16:30       

12-Feb-11 Saturday 19:45       

13-Feb-11 Sunday 14:00 Tron Legacy 3D PG 125 

13-Feb-11 Sunday 19:45         

15-Feb-11 Tuesday 19:45 The Social Network 12A 120 

16-Feb-11 Wednesday 19:45       

17-Feb-11 Thursday 14:00      

17-Feb-11 Thursday 19:45       

18-Feb-11 Friday 19:45       

19-Feb-11 Saturday 16:30       

19-Feb-11 Saturday 19:45       

20-Feb-11 Sunday 14:00      

20-Feb-11 Sunday 19:45 The Social Network 12A 120 

Wotton Electric Picture House   
18A Market Street, Wotton-Under-Edge 
Gloucestershire, GL12 7AE 
01453 844601 - general enquiries (during 
opening hours) 
01453 844401 - 24 hour recorded message 

Information is correct at time of going to 
press. Please call for the latest details. 

Tron (2010),  Cert PG,  125 mins  
The son of a virtual world designer goes looking for his father and ends up 
inside the digital world that his father designed. He meets his father's creation 
turned bad and a unique ally who was born inside the digital domain of The 
Grid. 
Director: Joseph Kosinski 
Stars: Jeff Bridges, Garrett Hedlund and Olivia Wilde. 

The Social Network (2010),  Cert 12A,  120 mins  
On a fall night in 2003, Harvard undergrad and computer programming genius 
Mark Zuckerberg sits down at his computer and heatedly begins working on a 
new idea. In a fury of blogging and programming, what begins in his dorm 
room soon becomes a global social network and a revolution in communica-
tion. A mere six years and 500 million friends later, Mark Zuckerberg is the 
youngest billionaire in history... but for this entrepreneur, success leads to both 
personal and legal complications.  
Stars: Jesse Eisenberg, Andrew Garfield and Justin Timberlake. 



What’s on at Westonbirt School 
 

Friday 4th February 2011, 7.30pm 

MUSIC AT WESTONBIRT  
presents ‘4-MALITY’ 

4-MALITY is one of the world's most compelling 
and innovative percussion quartets. It was 

formed by Adrian Spillett, the first percussionist 
to win the prestigious BBC Young Musicians’ 

Competition.  The 4-MALITY artists have com-
mand of over eighty drums, gongs, cymbals and 
tuned percussion. The music and performance is 

unique. Defying categorisation, it is visually 
spectacular, physically demanding and pre-
sented with the skill and artistry of dedicated 

chamber musicians. 

4-MALITY have performed in many prominent 
venues and at world renowned festivals includ-
ing the BBC Proms at the Royal Albert Hall, The 
Berlin Philharmonie and The Edinburgh Fringe. 
International tours have taken the group to Aus-
tralia, Taiwan, Turkey, France, Spain, Ireland, 
Belgium and Finland and we are delighted to be 
welcoming them to Westonbirt School. 

Tickets: £16 on the door or £14 in advance,  
£6 for children (under 18) and students. 

Please call: 01666 880333 
or email: lreid@westonbirt.gloucs.sch.uk 

THE KING’S SPEECH 
A T  T H E  E L E C T R I C  P I C T U R E  

H O U S E ,  W O T T O N - U N D E R - E D G E  

F R O M   
F R I D A Y  2 1  J A N U A R Y  2 0 1 1  

BRITISH INDEPENDENT FILM  

OF THE YEAR 

WINNERS OF THE FOLLOWING AWARDS 

BEST FILM 

BEST ACTOR: COLIN FIRTH 

BEST SUPPORTING ACTOR: GEOFFREY RUSH 

BEST SUPPORTING ACTRESS: HELENA  

     BONHAM CARTER 

BEST SCREENPLAY: DAVID SEIDLER 

Film Synopsis: 
THE KING’S SPEECH is based on the true story of 

Queen Elizabeth II’s father and his remarkable 

friendship with maverick speech therapist Lionel 

Logue.  The King’s Speech is a moving and often 

humorous film that charts the relationship that 

developed between Britain’s reluctant King George 

VI, plagued by a nervous stammer and his irreverent 

Australian speech therapist. 

The films stars Colin Firth, Geoffrey Rush, Helena 

Bonham Carter, Guy Pearce, Derek Jacobi, Timothy 

Spall, Jennifer Ehle and Michael Gambon.  Director 

Tom Hooper, Producer Iain Canning. 

Dates & Times for The King’s Speech, Cert 12A,  

118 minutes – BOOK ONLINE NOW  

Tickets £6.00 or £5.00 concessions for evenings 

shows, £5.00 for Matinee performances 

Friday 21 January 7.45pm 

Saturday 22 January 4.30pm & 7.45pm 

Sunday 23 January 7.45pm 

Monday 24 January 8.45pm 

Tuesday 25 January 7.45pm 

Wednesday 26 January 8.45pm 

Thursday 27 January 2.00pm & 7.45pm 

Friday 28 January 7.45pm 

Saturday 29 January 7.45pm 

Sunday 30 January 7.45pm 

Wednesday   2 February 8.45pm 

Friday  4 February 7.45pm 

Tuesday  8 February 7.45pm 

Thursday 10 February 2.00pm & 7.45pm 
 

Further film information please contact Wotton 

Electric Picture House on 01453 844601 OR visit  

www.wottoneph.co.uk or view the official trailer 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TC8gRaGJEz4 
 

AN INDEPENDENT DIGITAL CINEMA RUN FOR THE 

COMMUNITY BY THE COMMUNITY 

Children’s Bird Watching at Slimbridge 

Wednesday 23 February 2011 from 9.30am 

For a family half-term activity with a difference this  

February 2011, introduce the children to bird 

watching at Slimbridge Wetland Centre. 

If you want to steer the kids away from the 

television or are having difficulty prizing the Wii control-

ler from their little hands this school half-term, give 

them an injection of fresh February air and the chance to 

spot a host of feathered wildlife at Slimbridge WWT’s 

annual Children’s Bird Watching sessions. 

Expert wardens will be on-hand on Wednesday 23 Febru-

ary 2011 to give nature-loving little ones aged seven and 

over the chance to learn the basics of bird watching – 

including everything from how to peer through binocu-

lars and identify species to exploring hides and Slim-

bridge’s grounds – ending with a demonstration of how 

birds are ringed for identification. 

As well as the Children’s Bird Watching sessions, daily 

events are due to take place at Slimbridge throughout 

February which should keep children – big and small – 

entertained, including wild bird feeds seen from the 

comfort of a heated observatory; a fascinating flamingo 

talk; the chance to meet frogs, toads and other amphibi-

ans in Toad Hall; and the opportunity to get up close to 

the residents of Slimbridge’s famous Crane School. 

Admission: Tickets cost £12, with pre-booking essential. 

Telephone: (01453) 891223  



What’s on at Westonbirt Arboretum...What’s on at Westonbirt Arboretum...What’s on at Westonbirt Arboretum...What’s on at Westonbirt Arboretum...    

Dog Days Weekend 

The popular Dog Days weekend returns to Westonbirt Arboretum, 26 and 27 February 2011 

Westonbirt, The National Arboretum, which is managed by the Forestry Commission, will wel-
come back its canine companions on 26 and 27 February, when it hosts the popular Dog 
Days weekend. 

This year, the search will be on for the prettiest and most handsome pooches when the 
Scruffts crossbreed dog show returns. 

Two guided walks around Westonbirt's dog-friendly Silk Wood will take place each day, hot 
drinks and food will be on offer and visitors will be met with stalls, demonstrations, arena dis-
plays and specialists providing expert advice on dog nutrition and wellbeing. 

Other event favourites include the Swifts flyball display, the Westonbirt Dog Show and the 
Cani-cross race. The Tailwaggers Club will host the dog Olympics and the Tailwaggers Club 
display. 

Admission is £7 for adults, £6 concessions and £3 children. Friends of Westonbirt Arboretum go free. 

Westonbirt Concerts 2011 

Fri 17 June —  
Simple Minds 

Tickets cost £35.00  
(plus booking fee). 

Sat 18 June —  
Erasure 

Tickets cost £34.50  
(plus booking fee)  

Sun 19 June —  
Scouting For Girls 

Tickets cost £28.00  
(plus booking fee). 

Tickets are now on sale from 
the Forestry Commission box 
office  
tel. 03000 680400, or buy 
online at 
www.forestry.gov.uk/music. 

Violin and Harp Quartet Violin and Harp Quartet Violin and Harp Quartet Violin and Harp Quartet     
from the English Symphony Orchestrafrom the English Symphony Orchestrafrom the English Symphony Orchestrafrom the English Symphony Orchestra    

8th February 2011 

19:30 to 21:30 

organised by Chipping Sodbury Music Society 

at Chipping Sodbury Town Hall, Broad Street,  
Chipping Sodbury BS37 6AD 

Michael Bockmann and Giles Thirkettle, violins and 
David Watkins and Verity Thirkettle, harps playing a 
selection of music by Faure, Spohr, Watkins, Martini, 

Offenbach, Massenet, Paganini and more... 

Adults £12, School age children FREE,  
tickets available on the door. 

For more information: 
http://myweb.tiscali.co.uk/gswhiley/csms 

Snowdrop talks at Painswick Rococo GardenSnowdrop talks at Painswick Rococo GardenSnowdrop talks at Painswick Rococo GardenSnowdrop talks at Painswick Rococo Garden    

Tuesday 25 January to Thursday 24 February 2011 

Award-winning garden designer Paul Hervey-Brookes will 
be talking about the history of some of the snowdrop va-
rieties in Painswick Rococo Garden – with each talk lasting 
around 20 minutes. 

Dates:  
Tuesday 25 January 2011;   Thursday 27 January 2011;  
Tuesday 1 February 2011;   Thursday 3 February 2011;  
Tuesday 8 February 2011;   Thursday 10 February 2011; 
Tuesday 22 February 2011;  Thursday 24 February 2011 

Times: Talks take 20 minutes and are scheduled for 11am, 
1pm and 3pm - on the bowling green. 

Admission: Free as part of normal admission 
charges 

Telephone: (01452) 813204 



District Councillor Report 

Good news for the Commons, the Higher Level Stewardship monies have been secured to help with the manage-
ment of the Commons as from 1st April 2011.  South Gloucestershire Council will be organising a meeting in the 
early Spring to look at the Stewardship requirements. 

South Gloucestershire Council manages many Commons throughout the area, and recently has been considering 
proposals for a cricket pitch at Lydes Green Common, near Pucklechuch.  This would be part of the developer’s 
requirements for open space where around 2000 houses are to be built. As yet no decision has been made re-
garding this matter, but highlights the need for all to be engaged in the future management of Commons. 

The Localism Bill has been published and will have a big impact on local government.  The following are actions 
which central government will need to make in order to make these changes: 

• Lift the burden of bureaucracy 

• Empower communities to do things their way 

• Increase local control of public finance 

• Diversify the supply of public services 

• Open up government to public scrutiny 

• Strengthen accountability to local people 

There appears to be little clarity on planning matters, with mention of Neighbourhood Planning with parish and 
town councils playing a bigger role. It is not clear who will be resourcing these plans.   

As anticipated Regional Spatial Strategies are to be abolished.  The Council has agreed its Core Planning Strat-
egy; with changes currently out for consultation until the 8th February. Workshops are being held to consider the 
proposed developments in North Yate. 

There are also to be changes in how the health service is delivered.  In the future GP consortia will be responsible 
for commissioning the services. The local authorities will be responsible for public health and health improvement. 

With these changes, it looks like Thornbury Hospital will loose its beds.  Berkeley Hospital is to close, with a small 
unit being built in Dursley.  I would be interested in hearing anyone’s experiences at these hospitals. 

Power and Voltage Failure.  Several villages in the area suffered a power loss and a serious reduction in voltage 
recently with consequences on electrical equipment and boilers.   Some residents are pursuing this with OfGem 
and Central Networks – if you would like to be involved and want to know more - perhaps you could contact me. 

The Council has a priority matrix for dealing with potholes, but it is quicker to report them directly  

By telephone on: 

⇒ 01454 868000 

By E mailing the site to  

⇒ Streetcare@southglos.go.uk – giving as much detail as possible, location / size. 

Or through the Public web site:  www.southglos.gov.uk 

⇒ Through the website links – “Report it – Road or Pavement Problem”, where a report can be made re-
motely. 

                                       ..punctuality, pride, courtesy & quality all come as standard.. 

 

•  Range & AGA specialist 

•  Ovens and hobs 

•  Extractor hoods 

•  Microwave ovens 

the UK’s favourite oven cleaning specialists 

       LET US HELP 
  call Clive Wallace on 

        0117 932 5115 

        07825 709 354 

      I look forward to  

      hearing from you  

    www.ovenu.co.uk 

Tinker Bells Domestic  

and Dog Walking Services  
Need your dog walking, or your ironing done, your 

house cleaning or jobs you just haven’t got time for?  

Please call Rachel on 07780838638 

Local reliable service (Badminton) 



����������������TILING SERVICE���������������� 
Professional tiling at competitive prices 

Friendly, reliable, courteous service 

For a free quotation, please contact  

Peter at Artisan Tiling 
0796 0645893      artisantiling123@aol.com 

Beaufort Minibuses & Taxis Ltd 
4 6 8 16 24 seats 

 

Specialists in Disabled Transport 

Accounts Welcome 

Advanced bookings only –  

call Andy on 01454 313721 

beauforttaxis@aol.com 

If you would like to know more about any of the above, or find out more about local services, please don’t hesitate 
to contact me.  

Sue Hope 

sue.hope@southglos.gov.uk 
01454 238673 t  07860 239600 m 
Councillor Cotswold Edge Ward, South Gloucestershire Council 

3rd December—30th January Yate Art Society— 
Showcasing the work of the original 
Yate Art Group from the 1960s. 

 

25th January—7:30pm Yate Lecture Series—The Brekeleys 
of Yate with Harry Lane 

£2 or free for Friends 

1st February—26th February Yate 6th Form Link Art Exhibition. 
Fine and applied art from some of the 
best local art students. 

 

22nd February—7:30pm Yate Lecture Series 
Insects from the Bristol Region. 
With Ray Barnett of Bristol Museums. 

£2 or free for Friends of 
YHC. Booking essential. 

23rd February—10:30-12:30 or 
2-4pm 

Textile Craft Workshop 
Children between 5 and 12 invited to 
create their own objects. 

Booking essential. 

24th February 10-11:30, 12-
1:30 and 2:30-4pm 

Arise Sir Knight 
Medieval Craft Workshop. 
Make your own sword and helmet. 

Booking essential. 

27th February—10:30-4:30pm Parnall’s 70th Anniversary 
WWII Event! Discover the tragic 
events of February/March 1941. His-
toric re-enactors demonstrate the role 
of the auxiliary forces at this time. 

There will be a special re-
membrance service in St 
Mary’s Church to mark the 
casualties sustained during 
the air raids. 

1st March-15th April The Life & Times of Murray 
Dowding. Featuring the invaluable 
collections and background to this re-
knowned Sodbury figure. 

Will also feature a special 
display of photography. 

15th March Sprint Quiz—Fun, general knowledge 
quiz. Teams of 4-5 are invited to com-
pete. 

Booking essential. £6 per 
team. 

22nd March 7:30pm Yate Lecture Series 
Victorian Plant Hunters with Christine 
Cole 

 

Yate Heritage Centre Events 
Winter 2010-2011 

Opening Hours—Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday 10:30-4:30pm 



Hawkesbury Parish Council 

During the meeting the following applications were discussed.  

Plastic Bottle Recycling 

Please note that the Plastic Bottle recycling container has now been removed from the Parish Hall Car Park.  

Please do not leave any plastic bottles in the car park in future as they will not be collected anymore.  Many 

Thanks 

Contact details for Hawkesbury Parish Council via: 

Hazel Jones 
Parish Clerk 
2 Fox Close 
Hawkesbury Upton 
GL9 1EQ 
parishcouncil@hawkesburyupton.com  

App. No. Address Description PC’s comments 

PK10/3071 
/TCA 

Sewage Pumping Sta-
tion Hawkesbury Up-
ton 

Works to Crown lift to 2.5m 1no. 
Yew tree situated within the 
Hawkesbury Upton Conservation 
Area 

The Parish Council is all in favour of 
tidying the area up, please consider 
any animals that may be hibernating, 
or birds nesting. 

PK10/3051 
/F 
  

The Cottage The Plain 
Hawkesbury Upton 

Replacement of existing garage 
frontage with timber board. 

The Parish Council comments "No 
Objection" to the planning application. 
  

PK10/3321 
/ADV 

The Fox Inn, High 
Street, Hawkesbury 
Upton 

Display of 2no. Externally illumi-
nated fascia signs, 5.no non illu-
minated fascia signs and 1.no 
externally illuminated hanging 
sign. 

The Parish Council comments 
"majority of the Councillor's have 
no Objection" with the planning appli-
cation. 
  

Planning Decisions received 

PK10/3081 
/TCA 

Hawkesbury Home 
Farm High Street 
Hawkesbury Upton 

Works to fell 1no. Poplar tree 
situated within Hawkesbury 
Conservation Area. 

The Trees have been inspected the 
Council does not propose to serve a 
tree Preservation Order.  
No Objection 

PK10/2280 
/EXT 

Shakespeare 
House, High Street 
Hawkesbury Upton 

Erection of 1no. Detached 
dwelling with attached garage 
and associated works.  
(Consent to extend time limit 
implementation for PK07/1048/
F). 

Permit subject to Conditions 

PK10/2280 
/F 

The Old Vicarage 
Church Lane 
Hawkesbury Bad-
minton 

Replacement chimney using 
reclaimed stone. Remove ren-
der to rear stack and replace 
with traditional lime render 

Permit subject to conditions 

PK10/2408 
/LB 

The Old Vicarage 
Church Lane 
Hawkesbury Bad-
minton 

Replacement chimney using 
reclaimed stone. Remove ren-
der to rear stack and replace 
with traditional lime render 

Consent subject to conditions 

ANTHONY HARCOURT 
 

OSTEOPATH & ACUPUNCTURIST 
 

No 3 Horse Street,  
Chipping Sodbury 

BS37 6DA  
 

Tel: 01454 326256 

 

Empathy Clinic 
To book a session or for further information con-

tact Vicky Peirce: 

v.pierce@googlemail.com 

 www.cometolife.org  
Tel: 01454 238712 

 

Fully confidential sessions. 



The Fox Inn 
 

Takeaway Orders 

 

Telephone  01454 238219 

 

Available Monday to Saturday 5:30pm – 10:00pm 

 

Small Cod & Chips      £4.75 

Jumbo Cod & Chips     £6.00 

Steak and Kidney Pie & Chips    £4.50 

(2) Sausage & Chips     £2.50 

Fishcake & Chips      £3.50 

1/2lb Burger with Salad     £2.50 

Chicken Burger with Salad    £3.00 

 

Chips        £1.50 

Curry Sauce      £1.00 

Gravy            .75 

Mushy Peas           .75 

Cheese           .75 

Sausage           .50 

 

Bring this advert for 10% Discount !!!! 

Mind & Body Matters 

 
Tel: 01454238733 

Email: ruth@bodymatters1.co.uk www.mindandbodymatters.net 

 

Pilates  

Great for mind and body 

Monday       7.30pm Didmarton Village Hall 

Wednesday 7.15pm Westonbirt Leisure centre  

 

Circuit Training  

Challenging and fun.  

Monday       8.30pm Didmarton Village Hall 

 

Legs, Bums and Tums (LBG) 

See and feel the difference. 

Wednesday 9.00am Didmarton Village Hall 

 

For more information regarding classes Personal Training, Weight Management or Massage please 

email or give me a call.  Why not get a group together and we can design a class and a time that 

suits you!  In the mean time I look forward to hearing from you or meeting you at one my classes. 

                                                

Together we can make a difference. 

A J Morgan Farm Produce 

 

FARM SHOP 

NOW OPEN 

 

AT  

FRANCE LANE FARM 

HAWKESBURY UPTON 

 

EVERY SATURDAY  

& SUNDAY 

10A—1PM 

 

Fresh Farm & Local Produce 

HOME DELIVERY AVAILABLE 

Tel: 07929 947149 



Beth Stanbridge 01454 238591 I am available for babysitting and pet care - including 

horses.  I am 15 years old. 

Ciaran Ainsworth 01454 238052 Raising money to take part in World Challenge, so 

anything considered: pet sitting, baby sitting, lawn 

mowing, car washing. 

Libby Musty 01454 238118 I am a reliable, family friendly 14 year old who enjoys 

looking after young children. I get on well with all 

animals, particularly dogs! I am available during most 

weekday evenings and at weekends.  For further de-

tails, rates and availability, please call Libby. 

Sian-Elise Ainsworth 01454 238052 Aged 18.  Raising money to go to university, so any-

thing considered: baby sitting, flute tuition, cleaning, 

etc. 

Ellie Roberts 01454 238628 

07912 937312 

I am 18 years old. Available for babysitting, day time 

child care (CRB checked) and dog walking. 

Caroline Carnegie 60 Highfields  

01454 238918 

12yrs old. Available for dog walking. 

Catherine Carnegie  60 Highfields  

01454 238918 

16yrs old. Available for baby sitting and dog walking. 

Charlotte Carnegie 60 Highfields  

01454 238918 

 18yrs old. Available for baby sitting, dog walking and 

pet minding. 

Katie Munro  01454 238 174  I am 14 years old with some experience of babysit-

ting.  I am reliable, trustworthy and enjoy the com-

pany of young children.  

Babysitting, Dog Walking  
and Pet Sitting 

A Portrait in Music 
 

Saturday 12 February 2011 7.30 pm -  

Catherine Wyn-Rogers with Klaus Sallmann 7.30pm,  

at St Mary the Virgin at Wotton-under-Edge 

Recital by internationally acclaimed mezzo-soprano Catherine Wyn-Rogers with her fine accompanist, the 

German pianist Klaus Sallmann. An evening featuring many of the characters that Catherine has portrayed 
over the years. 

For further information - www.wottonconcertseries.co.uk 

Nick Cragg FRICS FNAEA 

01454 321339 

Specialist Property  
Sales Lettings Consultancy 
South Gloucestershire 

www.countryproperty.co.uk 

Penthouse apartment (sleeps up to 8) 
in Altinkum / Didim, Turkey 

Fully fitted kitchen, two bathrooms,  
four bedrooms 

from £50 per person 

On the Aegean coast, gorgeous sandy beach 

For further details e-mail m-munro@hotmail.co.uk 
or call 01454 238 174 



February Sudoku   Neil Fozard  
 

For the uninitiated:-  
to solve the puzzle, each row, column and 3x3 box must contain each of the numbers 1 to 9.  

             EASY !!                 NOT SO EASY !! 

                      

 Answers to the January quizzes:-   

               ‘Easy’ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   ‘Not so Easy’ 
                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EAST & SO0S 
Established over 100 years 

PLUMBING AND HEATING ENGINEERS 

CORGI REGISTERED GAS INSTALLERS 

MEMBER FEDERATION OF SMALL BUSINESSES 
 

‘ASHDENE’, HIGH STREET, HAWKESBURY UPTON 
Tel/Fax: 01454 238353 

Mobiles: (07973) 359776 / 441692 / 503149 

Tinker Bells Child Care 

Qualified Nanny/Childminder –  

part time availability. 

Please call Rachel on 07780838638 

Local reliable service (Badminton) 

Buying cartridges for your printer?? 

For the cheapest on the Web, try 

www.cartridgeking.eu 

Postage free on orders over £10 

Once you have registered as a customer  
and placed your order,  

type 19281 in the Discount box  
to obtain another 75p off. 

Coombe Farm LogsCoombe Farm LogsCoombe Farm LogsCoombe Farm Logs    
in 1m3 bags (dumpy bags) 

Dry, seasoned hardwood logs 

Free delivery 

£45 per bag — 2 for £85 

Call Tom Cole 

Mobile: 07970911412 

Home: 01454 238 896 

3 9
6 9 8

3 5 6
6 7 3

7 2 1
2 1 3 7 5 9

4 8
6 9 5
8 4 6

9
7 8 5

3 6 2 1

3 9 5 2 8
2 3 6

8 2

5 1
5 9 7 3

1 6

7 3 9 1 2 5 4 6 8
2 8 4 6 7 9 1 3 5
1 5 6 3 4 8 7 2 9
4 7 8 9 5 6 2 1 3
9 2 1 4 8 3 6 5 7
3 6 5 7 1 2 8 9 4
5 4 2 8 3 1 9 7 6
8 9 3 2 6 7 5 4 1
6 1 7 5 9 4 3 8 2

1 8 3 7 4 2 6 9 5
4 2 7 9 5 6 8 1 3
9 6 5 3 1 8 2 7 4
7 4 1 6 8 5 3 2 9
8 5 2 4 3 9 1 6 7
3 9 6 2 7 1 5 4 8
6 7 4 5 2 3 9 8 1
5 1 9 8 6 4 7 3 2
2 3 8 1 9 7 4 5 6



Hawkesbury Contact List 
Group Contact Phone Website Email 

1st Hawkesbury  

Upton Guides 
Louise Roberts 

Jane Bleaken 
238628 

232993 

  louise.roberts622@btinternet.com 

After School Club Louisa Tooker or 
Kim Anderson 

238629 or 
07527224741 

  hawkesburyasc@hotmail.co.uk 
  

Badminton Club Roy Townsend 238397    roy.townsend3@btinternet.com  

Bethesda Chapel Mervyn Coates 01453 843771     

Brownies Liz Howard 238417   lizhowardconsult@aol.com 

Chipping Sodbury 

Police Station 
  

PC Mike Hart (voicemail) 
0845 4567000 

0117 945 5942 

  mchael.hart@avonandsomerset 

police.co.uk 

County Councillor Sue Hope 238673   sue.hope@southglos.gov.uk 

Cricket Club Martin Gardener 238526 www.hawkesburycricket 

club.com 
martin.gardener@cemex.com 

Evergreens Mandy Clarke 01454 261436     

Friends of St Mary’s Pauline Setterfield 238307   pleensetterfield@hotmail.com 

Gardening Club Terry Truebody 238364 www.hawkesbury-

gardening-club.org.uk 
terry_truebody@bigfoot.com 

Hall Booking Secretary Lorraine Rutter 07770 691024 www.village-hall.org bookings@village-hall.org 

Village Calendar  

Booking Secretary 
Terry Gardener 238331 www.hawkesburyupton. 

com 
calendar@hawkesburyupton. 

com 

Hawkesbury  

Horticultural Show 
Keith Player (Chairman) 

 

Karen Hasted (Vice Chairman) 

Vicky Rispin (Secretary) 

238463 

0796 331 8585 

238262 

232910 

www.hawkesburyshow. 

org 
 —  
karen.hasted@lineone.net 
vicky@the-hollies.co.uk 

Hawkesbury Primary 

School 
Louise Lewis (Head) 238629 www.hawkesburyschool. 

ik.org 
hawkesburyuptonprimary. 

school@southglos.gov.uk 

Hawkesbury PTA Becki Spokes 238841  

07503 097554  

   

Hawkesbury Stallions 

Football Club 
Simon Warren 01454 238070 

07800844935 

www.hawkesburystallions.

co.uk  

simonwarren@talktalk.net  

Hawkesbury Upton 

Recycling Group 
Neil Bennett 07914 908211   peterandpatsherry@tiscali.co.uk 

Hawkesbury  

Volunteer Transport 
Trip Coordinators: (to arrange 

transport to medical appts.) 

General Enquiries: 

0797 206 5665 
 

0797 206 5496 

   

 

alan_shewry@msn.com 

Local History Society Barrie Hope 238673   hope.poolfarm@btinternet.com 

Methodist Church: 

Schoolroom 
Mrs Moira Coates 238479     

Methodist Church:  Rev. Paul Edwards  312439   paul@revpaul.co.uk 

Neighbourhood Watch Chris Rispin 232910   chris@the-hollies.co.uk 

Parish Council Hazel Beaken 299227    hazel.bleaken@gmail.com  

Parish News Vicky Rispin  (copy/subs) 

Fiona Rowe (copy) 

Sarah-Jayne Ainsworth (ads) 

232910 

 

 www.hawkesburyupton. 

com/parish_news.html 
parishnewssubs@hawkesburyupton.com 

parishnews@hawkesburyupton.com 

parishnewsads@hawkesburyupton.com 

Pre-School and  

Toddlers 
Angela Walker or Helen 238865 

238895 

www.hawkesbury 

preschool.org.uk 
enquiries@hawkesbury 

preschool.org.uk 

Rainbows Louise Roberts 238628   louise.roberts622@btinternet.com 

RAOB (Buffs) Chris Webster 238078   Chris.webster@remploy.co.uk 

Royal British Legion Sam Allen 238417   howrdallen@aol.com 

Senior Citizen's Fund Sam Allen 238417   howrdallen@aol.com 

St Mary's Church Mary Beresford 238508   gordon@ardmore.go-plus.net 

Tennis Club Howard Bradley  www.hawkesburytennis.

org.uk 
howardb@dexam.co.uk  

Theatre Group Jenny Harris 238411   harris@backst.freeserve.co.uk 

WI Gill Truebody 238364 www.hawkesburyand 

hortonwi.org.uk  
terry_truebody@bigfoot.com 

Youth Group Kath Harkness 238717   kathrynharkness@btinternet.com 

District Councillor Sue Hope 238673  sue.hope@southglos.gov.uk 

We do our best to keep the contact list up-to-date. Any changes should be sent to parishnews@hawkesburyupton.com.  


